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Newsletter 19th July 2017 
 
PTA Summer Fayre 
A huge ‘thank you’ to the PTA for a wonderful Summer Fayre.  You will have seen from the PTA letter sent 
out recently that almost £4000 was raised, which is an incredible amount for such a small school.  I know 
this was only achieved thanks to a huge effort from our parents/friends and relatives who are too many to 
list individually, but in particular I must thank Ms Perks and Miss Reid for all their hard work in organising 
the event.  
   
Thanks 
With only a couple of days to go our thoughts are turning to those parents and children who will be leaving 
us. In particular, I would like to pass on our thanks to Ian Goldsmith who gave up so much of his time in 
past years, to take on the role of school governor and then Chair of Governors.  Also, our thanks to another 
former governor, Matt Porter.  Matt initiated the installation of solar panels for the school and 
consequently has left the school a financial legacy, which will help for many years to come. 
Our current governors have also had an incredibly busy year and attached to this email is a final roundup of 
the year’s news from Hester. Please do read it as it also contains some important information regarding 
next year. 
 
Leavers’ Concert and Church Service 
The leavers’ concert will start at 7pm this evening and I would ask that all of Jupiter class arrive between 
6.30pm and 6.45pm (ready in their costumes) please. 
The Church Service will be at Brabourne Church this Friday starting at 9am and all children should be 
taken direct to the church.  Children must not arrive at the church before 8.40am.  The service will last 
about 50 minutes and the children will be brought back to school by coach. Hester Fenwick has very kindly 
offered for parents to park in her field. 
 
School Dinners 
Please note that current Year 2 children moving into Year 3 will no longer receive free school meals from 
September.  We shall also carry on all school meals across the school as they are now, in September, unless 
we are informed otherwise.  
  
Finally….. 
It has been an exciting and busy year for myself and the school but we shall all enjoy the summer break and 
come back ready for the next year.  I would like to take this opportunity to thank the staff, parents and 
governors for their support and hard work and wish you a relaxing summer break.  I’m sure those children 
in Year 6 who are leaving will look back on their time at Brabourne with fond memories.  We wish them all 
the very best in the future. 
 

   
Andrew Stapley 
Headteacher                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             
 

Dates for diary  

 

Wed 19 Jul Leavers concert 7pm – School hall  
Fri 21 Jul  Leavers Assembly – Brabourne Church – 9am 

  End term 6 

 

Mon 4
 Sep Term 1 starts – all children in school 
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